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TOWN OF STANFORD                       
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF November 12, 2008
PRESENT: 


Jerrold Lerner


Kathryn Zeyher 

Chris Flynn

Terry Kilmer

Toni Liberta

Also Present:  Councilman Robert Cadwallader


Meeting opened at 7:30 pm
MINUTES:  Motion to approve the minutes from October 08, 2008 made by Kathryn Zeyher. Seconded by, Chris Flynn. All in favor: Unanimous.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
NO NEW BUSINESS
PUBLIC HEARING’s:

WILCHA AREA VARIANCE- 57 Tick Tock Way- applicant needs a 20’ front area variance to build a single-family residence. Mr. Wilcha explained to the Board members that he applied and was approved for this variance 5 years ago but could not act on it due to the Board of Health not approving the site at that time because of the wetland behind his home. He now has B.O.H. approval and needed to reapply for the 20’ front area variance to build his home.  The hearing opened and there was no comment from the public other than a question brought up about some trees that were removed. Mr. Wilcha explained that the trees were in the process of being replanted. The hearing was then closed and a motion was made by Mr. Flynn to grant the variance. Seconded by Ms. Zeyher. All in favor. Unanimous.
STANFORD FREE LIBRARY- Mr. Robert Butts explained that the applicant, the Stanford Free Library, is filing a new subdivision application with the Town of Stanford Planning Board for the purpose of complying with the Town of Stanford Subdivision Regulations, so that a subdivision map showing the 1.03 acre parcel conveyed to Bill Darling in 1966 may be filed with the Dutchess County Clerk.  There appears to be no record of a subdivision map or subdivision proceeding associated with the conveyance with either the Dutchess County Clerk’s Office or the Town of Stanford Planning Board.  Mr. Mark Williams, President and Mrs. Carol Mahony, Treasurer of the Stanford Free Library was also present this evening.  Mr. Butts said that on October 23, 2008 The Planning Board granted a negative declaration for the project. In addition, on November 10, 2008 the Town Board granted a moratorium on the subdivision of the 1.03-acre parcel. With these matters in place the Zoning Board of Appeals were able to proceed with the Public Hearing. The Hearing was opened and there was no comment from the public on this matter. The Hearing was then closed and a motion was made by Mrs. Liberta  to grant the area variance to begin plans to build a new Library on a 1.03 acre lot in a RC 1.5 are zoning area.   Seconded by Mr. Chris Flynn. All in favor. Unanimous.

    There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of November 12, 2008, Mr. Flynn motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mrs. Liberta seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary

Approved by:   ________________________________________________
